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MODERN TO PROVIDE MANUAL FOOD SER.VICES 
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((Big improvement--real nice," "I like it." These were but two of the pleasant re
actions from staff, faculty and students in the School of Dentistry lower lounge 
when they inspected a new "reach-in" food service installed recently by Modern 

Food Systems, Inc. An affiliate of the Indianapolis-based Modern Vending Co., Inc., 
Modern Food Systems has contracted with IUPUI to provide all non-hospital manual 
(non-vending type) food services on campus. Modern Vending President Elliott Nelson 
said last week that the change from university- to Modern-operated service will be 
smooth, and "The campus community can expect quality food served in sanitary, 
esthetically nice surroundings--and at competitive prices." 

The new operation in the dental school was installed over a weekend and is a 45-foot 
bank of colorful food service modules. The menu includes a salad bar, hot and cold 
sandwiches, fresh soup and three entrees daily. Modern has also begun manual service in 
the cafeteria and delicatessen at the Union Building and in the lounge area of the 
University Library. The Hoosier Room in the Union Building will remain closed until a 
study for the type of service to be offered is complete. Manual food service will 
remain separate from vending services, which Modern has operated on campus for eight 
years. Catering of food for all functions on campus must go through the Union Building 
Catering Office (Ext. 7358) and catered by Modern, according to the contract. 

Overseeing operations from offices in the Union Building are Modern Vending executives 
David Szymanski, corporate director of food services, and Ray Trotta, on-campus food 
service director. Szymanski has extensive experience including food adminstration at 
the University of Missouri and food service director at L.S. Ayres & Co. Trotta has 30 
years' experience in food service and is a graduate of the hotel and restaurant manage
ment program at Cornell University. He was also director of food service at Ayres. 

In an agreement with IUPUI, Modern accepted employment applications from all IUPUI food 
service personnel and, while some opted not to work for Modern, "a preponderance of our 
staff here are the same people who worked for IUPUI," Nelson said. Those who were in 
food management with IUPUI, and are now with Modern include George Hart, cafeteria 
manager; Mary Heffner, manager of catering and concessions, and Mary Compton, supervisor 
in charge of cafeteria food production. 

LAW SCHOOL GETS $90,000 LSC GRANT 

"A prototype for the I. U. School of Law-Indianapolis equal to a 'teaching hospital' will 
begin soon," announced Dean Gerald Bepko, following a $90,000 grant to the school from 
the legal Services Corporation in Washington, D.C. The law school was one of eight 
nationwide to be given the grant that is intended to support a research project 
conducted by the LSC that is designed to test the effectiveness of law school clinics in 
delivering civil legal services to poor individuals, said LSC President Donald P. 
Bogard, 1971 alumnus of the school. The grant will also enhance the school's civil 
practice clinic which provides hands-on experience for students and will increase 
greatly the numbers of poor to receive civil legal services. Project director is 
Professor William Marsh, who prepared the grant, along with assistance from Academic 
affairs Dean Jeffrey W. Grove. 



-2-

CAPTAIN KANGAROO KICKS OFF CONTEST 

"Captain Kangaroo," Bob Keeshan, and Dr. Dorothy Webb, were keynote speakers at a 
luncheon last week that kicked off a national children's theater playwriting com
petition, sponsored by the IUPUI Children's Theatre, which Webb directs. The competi
tion is made possible in part by a grant from Melvin Simon & Associates, Inc., which 
also sponsored the luncheon and press conference. Awards will include a first place 
prize of $2,000. In an eloquent address that stressed the importance of good theater 
for children, Webb said, "This playwriting competition is designed to encourage both 
established and emerging playwrights to turn their talents to creating outstanding 
dramatic literature for children. Without good dramatic literature, we have no 
foundation on which to build artistically meaningful theater for young audiences." 
Deadline for entry forms is Sept. 1, and for manuscripts, Nov. 1 A full production of 
the winning play and staged readings of the semi-finalists will be the centerpiece of a 
March 1985 major children's theater symposium at IUPUI. 

VOGEL IN CHINA WITH PROJECT HOPE 

Elizabeth Vogel, assistant director of the I.U. Hospitals, is on a two-month tour of 
duty with Project Hope in Xian Province, China. One of six administrators in the nation 
to participate in the project, she will be teaching practicing administrators and 
educators principles of ambulatory care management, hospital administration and quality 
assurance. She will also lead an inventory of ambulatory care services provided at the 
Xian Medical College. She will return late August or early September. 

YOUNGEST STUDENTS EVER WANT TO RETURN 

It should be impossible to be in two places at once, but one junior high school student 
and a high school freshman not only accomplished that feat, but came away more enriched 
for being "split personalities." Erik Abernathy, 13-year-old seventh grader at Elwood 
(IN) Junior High School, was enrolled, along with his mother, Karen Abernathy Fihe, in 
Contemporary Biology on Sunday afternoons in Weekend College. Jethro Townsend, 
15:Year-old Franklin Central High School student, took Math 147---Algebra and 
Trigonometry for Technology I. They earned A- and A, respectively, and they both want 
to enroll in courses again next fall. They are the youngest students to ever attend 
IUPUI. 

STAFF PSYCHIATRIST, 
Indianapolis area. 
excellent benefits. 
Health Center, P.O. 

POSITIONS AVAILABLE 

full-time, for developing community mental health center in western 
Board eligible, preferrably board certified. Salary competitive, 
Send resume to: Dr. Steve Nelson, Medical Director, Cummins Mental 

BOX 158, Danville, IN 46122. 

CLINICAL SUPERVISION , part-time faculty positions, pediatrics/adults, baccalaureate 
program, I.U. School of Nursing. Contact the assistant dean, Ext. 7901. 

RESEARCH ASSOCIATE, adolescent medicine (behavioral science), includes collection of 
psychological information at the junior and senior high school level, data entry and 
analysis. Will work independently in a collaborative research team effort with school 
and hospital administration and with adolescents, requires experience in micro and 
mainframe computers, use of the Statistical Package for Social Science for data entry 
and analysis, and basic social science research methods. Prefer B.A. or M.S. Send 
resumes to: Donald P. Orr, M.D., Riley Hospital, Rm. A-580. 
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HONORS AND ACCOLADES 

Nira Ben-Jonathan, Ph. D., professor of physiology and biophysics, along with her 
research group, presented two papers at the Seventh International Congress of 
Endocrinology in Quebec, Canada recently. 

Irene Tajalli, Ph.D., assistant professor of social work, presided over a public hearing 
~n campus sponsored by the Marion County Council on Aging in conjunction with the 
Hispano American Multi-Service Center. The purpose was to gather opinions and 
information regarding senior citizens of Hispanic or other origins. 

Stanley Burford, associate professor, Herron School of Art, is the featured artist in 
the Gallery, Tucson, Arizona, through July 29. Her exhibit is of homemade paper 
paintings and cast paper work with an ocean and desert theme. 

George Tanner, Ph.D., profesor physiology and biophysics, I.U. School of Medicine, 
organized the recent 22nd annual Biological Transport Meeting at Lake Cumberland, KY., 
which was attended by 21 midwest scientists. He also attended the IXth International 
Congress of Nephrology in Los Angeles last month, where he participated in a workshop 
and presented a paper, "Glomerular Blood Flow After Single Nephron Obstruction." 

Stephen Kempson, Ph.D., assistant professor of physiology and biophysics, I.U. School of 
Medicine, presented a poster session, "Inhibition of Renal Phosphate Transport by 
5-Methyl-Nicotinamide," during the recent IXth International Congress of Nephrology. 

Erna Simek, MHA, OTR, FAOTA, assistant to the director of Allied Health Sciences, 
received the highest state award, The 1984-0TR of the Year, for outstanding performance 
as a registered therapist, during the recent annual meeting of the Indiana Occupational 
Therapy Association in Nashville. 

Gerald L. Bepko, dean of the I.U. School of Law-Indianapolis, was recently selected to 
join the Fellows of the American Bar Foundation to which only one-third of one percent 
of lawyers in each state are admitted. He is also on a drafting committee of the 
Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws to Revise the Uniform Fraudulent 
Transfer Act. The drafting committee has held meetings in many states and will present 
a proposal during an annual meeting in Colorado, July 26-31. 

Mark L. Pyken Jr., M.D., chairman and professor of the department of neurology, I.U. 
School of Medicine, has been chosen president-elect of the Association of University 
Professors of Neurology (AUPN). His two-year term begins in November and he will serve 
from 1986 to 1988 as president of the 136-member organization. 

Learn about Wmning at IUPUI 

~wtimr 
A special day indeed for you! ~ 
Attend the White River Park State Games on our campus, and 
explore more than 70 exhibits on learning opportunities and 
personal growth at IUPlIT. 

Saturday,July21, 1984 ~ 
uam.tosp.m. sl~~Mmi 
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NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE 

Dive Into Boating--U.S. Coast Guard Auxiliary personnel on campus invite you to free 
boating and seamanship classes beginning Aug. 28 through the fall semester. Classes 
include sailing and seamanship, navigation I-coastal piloting, navigation II-celestial. 
Open to all. For registration or more information, call Reginald Eggleton, 293-7509. 

Correction--Evenings for the Festival of Music Society's, "Music for Midsummer Eves," 
are Tuesdays, Fridays and Sundays through July 29. Call IMA, 251-5190. 

Cytoteleconference--July 24, 2:45-4:30 p.m., Fesler Hall, Hurty C, Gastrointestinal 
Endoscopic Cytology, Yener Erozan, M.D., associate professor of pathology, the Johns 
Hopkins University School of Medicine. Registration is $20. 

New In Foundation--Brenda Beverly is the new office manager and secretary at the I.U. 
Foundation Office on campus. Her duties include providing information about giving to 
the University to account managers, deans, faculty and alumni. 

Thriving or Surviving?--Registration is open for the Midwest Alliance in Nursing con
ference, "Thriving or Surviving? Managing Pro-Active Environments for Nursing," set for 
Sept. 7-8 in Columbus, OH. For more, call Ext. 3255. 

Pregnancy Center Moves--The offices of The Mother & Unborn Baby Ca.re Pregnancy Problem 
Centers has moved from campus to 445 N. Pennsylvania, Suite 819. Call 632-3720. 

How Old?- -Barbie, as in doll, is 25 years old on July 15. That daya sterling silver 
Barbie by Tiffany & Co. stars in a gardenOparty at the Indiana State Museum, 232-1633. 

George Ade Weekend--Reknown playwright, George Ade, makes appearances July 27-29 at the 
Hedback Theatre, State Museum and the Ade Country Estate. Call 925-5316. 

Desperate!--Erna Martin needs a ride to campus from 116th st. and Gray Road in Carmel. 
Call her at the School of Dentistry, Ext. 2240. 

Summer Symphony--ISO concerts, Conner Prairie Pioneer Settlement, July 18 and 21 and 
Warren Performing Arts Center, July 20, Call 635-6355. 

Remember Alice--Alice Duncan, IUPUI's first director of financial aids is ill and would 
appreciate cards and letters from her friends and associates. Her address: 321 E. 14th 
St., Apt. I-5, Bloomington 47401. 

Much At The Museum--The Grand Prix De Rome: Paintings from the Ecole Des Beaux-Arts, 
1797-1863, through Aug. 19. Ceramics by Jim Gorman through July 30. Ruth Allison Watch 
Collection through July 29. Classes, lectures and more. Call 923-1331. 

Dentistry Library-- Hours at the School of Dentistry library July 21-Aug. 21 are: 
Monday-Friday, 8 a.m .-5 p.m., closed Saturday. Regular hours resume Aug. 22. 

Circle Theatre Tour--First public viewing of renovated new home for the Indianapolis 
Symphony, Aug. 4-5 and Aug. 11-12. Select your season seats. Call 636-4949. 

Opera at I.U.--Gaetano Donizetti's comic opera, "The Daughter of the Regiment," is set 
for July 28 and Aug. 3- 4. For tickets, call (812) 335-7433. 
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